
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING AND AVAILABILITY 
FOR PUBLIC REVIEW AND COMMENT

ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT REPORT

The Pennsylvania Department of Transportation (PennDOT) Engineering District 5-0, in coordination 
with the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA), will conduct a Public Hearing on November 13, 
2019, for the I-80 Reconstruction Project (MPMS 76357), SR 0080 Section 17M in Stroud Township, 
the Borough of Stroudsburg, and the Borough of East Stroudsburg, Monroe County.  The hearing will 
be conducted as part of a 30-day public review and comment period on the Environmental 
Assessment (EA) Report.  The public review and comment period will begin on October 25, 2019 and 
end on November 29, 2019.

The EA considers improvements to I-80 from Interchange 303 (PA 611/North 9th Street) to Brodhead 
Creek, including Interchange 304 (US 209), Interchange 305 (BUS 209/SR 2012/West Main Street), 
Interchange 306 (SR 2004/Dreher Avenue), and Interchange 307 (PA 611/Park Avenue and PA 
191/Broad Street).  The preferred alternative meets the project needs to improve safety, reduce 
congestion and alleviate access and mobility concerns, while minimizing environmental impacts and 
addressing public and agency feedback.  The EA has been prepared in accordance with, 23 CFR § 
771, and the National Environmental Policy Act.

 The EA Report is available for review at the following locations:

    • Eastern Monroe Public Library – 1002 North Ninth Street, Stroudsburg, PA

    • Monroe County Planning Commission – One Quaker Plaza, Room 106, Stroudsburg, PA

    • Northeastern Pennsylvania Alliance – 1151 Oak Street, Pittston, PA

    • Federal Highway Administration – 228 Walnut Street, 5th Floor, Harrisburg, PA

    • PennDOT District 5-0 – 1002 Hamilton Street, Allentown, PA

    • Senator Mario Scavello – 2398 Route 611, Suite 201, Scotrun, PA

    • Representative Maureen Madden – 18 S. 9th Street, Stroudsburg, PA

 The EA Report is also available for review on the I-80 Project website: 

 http://www.i80project.com/

In lieu of oral testimony, written comments may be submitted by email to 
alexander.schieferdecker@aecom.com or by mail to:

ATTN: Alex Schieferdecker
AECOM

1700 Market Street, Suite 1600
Philadelphia, PA, 19103

All written comments must be received / post-marked by 
5:00 PM, November 29, 2019

PLACE: Monroe County Control Center
 100 Gypsum Road, 
 Stroudsburg, PA 18360

The public hearing location is compliant with the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 
(ADA). Any person requiring additional information or special assistance to participate in the 

hearing should contact Mr. Imtiaz Nathaniel, Senior Project Manager at 610-871-4564 or 
email at inathaniel@pa.gov by Friday, November 8, 2019.

PUBLIC HEARING
DATE: Wednesday, November 13, 2019

TIME:  Registration / Plans Display: 4:00 - 5:00 PM
 Public Testimony: 5:00 PM - 7:00 PM


